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1. Recommendations 

 

1.1 That the Committee approves the request to amend the Section 106 Agreement 
(S106) by means of a Deed of Variation (DoV) to include amendments to the 
Schedule Two (Management Company). This is based upon a request received 
from Taylor Wimpey Homes and following a discussion with colleagues at Derby 
City Council. 

 
1.2 That the Committee delegate authority to the Head of Planning and Strategic 

Housing to agree the finer detail and wording of the amendments to Schedule 2 of 
the Section 106 Agreement to be secured under the DoV. 

 
2. Purpose of Report 

 
2.1 To inform the Committee of the proposed changes to the S106 Agreement for Land 

at SK3430 7732 Deep Dale Lane, Barrow on Trent and seek Members agreement. 
 

3. Background 
 

3.1 Members may recall that the site, known as Land at Deep Dale Lane, was 
granted planning permission for up to 100 homes following a S106 Agreement in 
February 2021. The S106 Agreement can be found under permission reference 
9/2017/0922. 
 

 
3.2 As required within the Schedule Two of the S106 Agreement, Taylor Wimpey 

Homes is required to create a Residents Management Company (RMC) for the 
development.  

 
 

4. Discussion 

mailto:jessica.cheadle@southderbyshire.gov.uk
https://planning.southderbyshire.gov.uk/ApplicationDetail.aspx?Ref=9/2017/0922


 
4.1 The development is being built in two phases; phase 1 is under construction within 

Derby City (under the reference number 19/01065/RES) and phase 2 is under 
construction within South Derbyshire under the reference DMPA/2021/0397.  
Taylor Wimpey have approached the Council to vary the S106 Agreement to 
enable both phases to be under the same management company for both the 
Public Open Space (including LEAP) and the SUDs. The request is to remove the 
requirement for an RMC for the development within South Derbyshire. This will 
mean that the full details of the management company as stated within the S106 
Agreement is still required to be provided, however it will not be a requirement for 
each of the residents to become shareholders of the RMC. 

https://eplanning.derby.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?keyVal=PUW70MFSJTY00&activeTab=summary
https://southderbyshirepr.force.com/s/planning-application/a0b4J000005cWLgQAM/dmpa20210397


 
 

5. Financial Implications 
 

5.1 There are no financial implications associated to the Council for this change as the 
costs of the DoV will be paid for by Taylor Wimpey Homes.  

 
6. Corporate Implications 

 
6.1 None. 

 
7. Community Implications 

 
7.1 The whole development (SDDC and Derby City) will be under the same 

management company for the Open Space provision across the sites, which will 
allow for a more cohesive approach to the management of these areas. 

 
8. Background Information 

 
a) Section 106 Agreement: 
Planning Applications, Decisions and Appeals (southderbyshire.gov.uk) 

https://planning.southderbyshire.gov.uk/ApplicationDetail.aspx?Ref=9/2017/0922
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